
Racecourse Residents Association 
(RRA) 

 
Annual General Meeting held on Zoom 13 December 2024 1830 hours 

 
Agenda 
 
1. Review the first few weeks of the association existing 
2. What the Committee is up to at the moment and over the next few 

months 
3. Confirm positions on the committee 
4. Approve Leaflet 
5. AOB and best wishes for Christmas 
 
 

1. Adrian Abbs (Chair) opened the meeting and welcomed attendees.  He 
gave an update of the first few weeks of the association.  He stated the 
the Greenham Parish Council looked favourably towards the 
association and its aims and objectives and had agreed to fund £150 
for the printing of a leaflet promoting the association and encouraging 
new members. This will be ready for distribution in January following 
approval by the committee.  However it may be necessary for us to ask 
members for a small contribution to show GPC and Greenham Trust 
that we are not expecting them to be the only contributors. 

2. a) Noel (District Council rep) had not had direct contact with it due 
to leave but was requested to take a motion forward to make the whole 
area 20mph.  
b) Steve has been messaged on f/b about dog bins and proposes 
to contact the Racecourse to see if the small field could be fenced off 
for dog walkers on non race days.  As most of the roads are not 
adopted yet it remains with the Racecourse to take action.  The GPC is 
doesn’t want to fund dog bins and bus stops where they don’t have 
control however are willing to collaborate with the Association on these 
matters. 

    3. Election of Committee positions 
  

Position Person Proposed Seconded 

Chair Adrian Abbs Noel 
Desnos 

Liz Calvert 

Secretary Liz Calvert Adrian Abbs Noel 
Desnos 

Treasurer Noel Desnos Adrian Abbs Liz Calvert 

Liaison to District 
Council 

Noel Desnos Adrian Abbs Steve Allan 

Liaison to Racecourse Steve Allan Noel 
Desnos 

Alan Dorling 

Liaison to Racecourse Matthew Adams 
Nel 

Noel 
Desnos 

Alan Dorling 

Liaison to DWH/Remus Martin Sanderson Liz Calvert Steve Allan 

Liaison to DWH/Remus Angela Hay Liz Calvert Steve Allan 



Police Liaison Alan Dorling Adrian Abbs Noel 
Desnos 

   
4. Further to the Chairman’s update.  He stated it was important to drive 

forward membership and start participating. We already have 256 
members but it has to be half of the defined area which is around 1200. 
When we reach that we will have official recognition and will have the 
right to demand consultation.  Until then we are purely advisory and 
could be ignored. 

5. AOB – Alan Dorling asked if there was a role of Police Liasion on the 
committee for addressing ante social behavior.  He had found the 
police very engaging previously.  Discussion then took place about 
cycles being stolen from the apartment blocks. It was agreed that a 
police liaison role would be very useful and Alan agreed to take this on. 
The police community should be invited to come along to the next 
meeting. 
Michael WG of GPC requested that in future leaflets the GPC be 
mentioned as there are many amenities available to the Racecourse 
residents in the wider community. 

The meeting closed. 
 
  
 
 
 


